

## Hamburg Township Public Safety Department



PO BOX 157 · HAMBURG, MICHIGAN 48139 PHONE: (810) 231-9391 · FAX: (810) 231-9401 EMAIL: <u>HATP@hamburg.mi.us</u> RICHARD DUFFANY, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC SAFETY

**TO:** Hamburg Township Board

FROM: Chief Richard Duffany

**DATE:** February 16, 2023

**RE:** Agenda Item Topic: New Police Officer Hiring

General Ledger #: N/A

Number of Supporting Documents: N/A

NEW/OLD BUSINESS: XXX New Business

## **Requested Action**

 Motion to approve the hiring of Steven Boussie for the position of full-time police officer.

## **Background**

On January 17, 2023, the Township Board authorized me to offer a conditional offer of employment to Steven Boussie pending successful completion of all pre-employment requirements. Mr. Boussie has subsequently passed his required medical evaluation, psychological evaluation and drug-screening testing. As such, I am requesting that the Board approve the hiring of Mr. Boussie for the position of full-time police officer.

Respectfully,

Chief Richard Duffany Director of Public Safety